
Proceeding of the Remsen-Union Community School Board of Directors Regular Board Meeting 

 May 13, 2019 

Called to order at 6:30 P.M. – MMCRU Media Center, Remsen, IA 

 

Board members present:  Jim Miller, Travis Tentinger and Robin Weiler.  Absent Sara Krier and Chris 

Poeckes.  Superintendent Dan Barkel was also present.  Also present was the MMC School Board. 

 

It was moved to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 

 

During public forum a spoke person for a group supporting JH archery spoke. 

 

It was moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on April 8, special meetings on April 8 

and April 15, 2019, financial reports, and bills allowed for payment. Motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the graduate list for the Class of 2019.  Motion carried. 

  

Randy Ortmann gave an overview of possible tiling project.  The board told him to get cost and talked to 

the City about the project. 

 

Motion to approve hiring Melissa Brantsen, Taije De Rocher as teachers and Jessica Crist as a TLC Tech 

Intergrationist for both districts for the 2019-2020  school year, Regina Barnes as a cook, Pam Schneider 

for summer ESY, Becky Hilbrands and Mindy Ruhland for the summer reading program.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion to add Mike and Kim Sparr and Ann Muller as new members to the RU Foundation board.  

Motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve Chapter 54 concussion or other brain injury return–to-play protocol.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion to accept the bid from King, Reinsch, Prosser & Co., L.L.P. to perform the annual audit.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Mr Barkel gave an overview on the building projects being considered at the Marcus site. 

 

The board discussed whether they wish to expand the archery program.  It was tabled at this time so more 

information may be gatherer. 

 

Motion to accept the student handbook changes as present.  Motion carried. 

  

The Superintendent gave his report. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.  Motion carried. 

 

Reports and documents and full text of motions considered by the board at this meeting are on file in the 

Board Secretary Office. 


